CHURCH OF CHRIST THE KING

PASTORAL ADVISORY COMMITTEE

MINUTES OF MEETING 
OCTOBER 24, 2017
The meeting was opened with a prayer by Father Lemlin.  Members present were Rita Selby, Peter Leighton, Steve Kenney, Donna Bosworth, Pat Lee, Joseph Braga, Kristen Gallagher, Jim McLellan and Walter Richardson.

The minutes of the previous meeting were reviewed. Peter Leighton made a motion to approve the minutes which was seconded by Donna Bosworth and unanimously approved.
1) BAZAAR
Kristen Gallagher reported that bazaar preparation are going well and that donations are continuing to come in.  Meat pies will be prepared on Saturday October 28th.  The scouts will help with the preliminary set up on November 11th.  The Wellness Company will have flu shots available at the bazaar and the scouts will be selling wreaths.

2) SCOUTS

Jim McLellan reported that the Cub Scout pack and Boy Scout troop are doing well.  He noted that next year girls can participate in the cub scouts.
3) GRANDMA’S ATTIC

Rita Selby reported that Grandma’s Attic is getting ready to set up at the bazaar.  Some extra help could be used from 3-6 on Wednesday afternoons.  Father Lemlin noted that since records were begun in 2011 over 19,000 people have been served.
4) FAITH FORMATION
Father Lemlin reported that confirmation will be on a Saturday.  As of yet there is no time or date.  The bible study has resumed on Monday evening and will be studying the book of Job.

5)  TWENTY FIVE WEEK CLUB

Father Lemlin reported that the twenty five week club is ongoing and that the financial returns are about the same as in past years.

6) MAINTENANCE

Father Lemlin noted that there will be a general outside cleanup on the church property.

The new chairlift will be installed on October 25th.  It will utilize one chair.  A family in the parish can use one section of the existing chairlift.
7) SURVEY

The parish survey was discussed and Father Lemlin presented some proposed questions for the survey.  He asked that committee members review the questions and also add any additional questions.  The survey will be discussed in more detail at the nest meeting.  The goal would be to present the survey to parishioners at the first of the year. There was a discussion on how to distribute the survey including a possible computer link.
The following are questions suggested by Father Lemlin:
Should the bible study be held during the day as well as evenings?
Currently Grandma’s Attic is the primary outreach.  Are there any other ways that the parish can engage in outreach.

Presently communion is being brought by some Eucharistic Ministers to homebound parishioners.  Can this be expanded?
Presently some parishioners volunteer at Kent County Memorial Hospital.  Can this be expanded?
Are there any suggestions regarding the future merging with St Mary and Sts. John and James.

Are there any other ideas or suggestions regarding the parish moving forward?
The next meeting will be held on November 28, 2017
There being no further business, Rita Selby made a motion to adjourn which was seconded by Jim McLellan and unanimously approved.
